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FS2/FM: Ana - Maria  

FS2/1SH: Amelia T  

1/2CHT: Kyron  

1KE: Dovydas  

2NS: Eliza & Maddie  

3/4RT: Alfie  

3/4Sd: Alfie & Callum 

S- L 

4HN: Layla  

5/6MW: Charlie V  

5/6DS: Georgia  

5/6PB: Ollie  

Spring, Awards, Car Parking and Other Bits and Pieces!  

The experience of a little sunshine and good weather has certainly made a difference to us all. I know that I say similar thi ngs every year but,  

just the sight of buds appearing on the trees and fresh greenery appearing on the trees and bushes,  gives a new sense of hop e, positivity and opti-

mism. It is the chance to get outside and enjoy the countryside and simple pleasures of a walk in the woods or on the beach o r a  hot chocolate 

(homemade and in a thermos flask) on the cliffs or in a sheltered spot in the sand dunes. Simple, cheap activities like this,  certainly lift spirits, 

nurture relationships and provides us all with fond memories.  

Last night The Redruth Learning Group organised the annual RLG Awards. Fiona Richardson from the Big Dance Company in Penzanc e came and 

talked to the audience and children about her life and her experience of the success at Britainõs Got Talent with her dance group FLAVOR. She 

spoke about the importance of self -belief and the fact that life does throw huge challenges at each and every person but, it is how we deal with 

these challenges and how, we overcome these, that determines how successful we are in all aspects of our lives. Finding ways to develop our own 

self confidence and resilience is,  therefore,  key and much of our work at school is aimed at helping our children to do thi s t oo and,  in turn, pre-

pare them well for later life.  

Just before Easter I spoke about the need for the school to tighten up on car access to the school at the end of the day. We will be checking disa-

bled access badges and ensuring all who require it, have an up to date Pennoweth Disabled Badge.  Please be respectful to the  members of staff 

who man the gate at the end of the day. They are simply doing their job and with the sole purpose of keeping the car park as saf e as possible and 

therefore your children safe. Please do not abandon your car in the middle of the road or where you might restrict the flow o f t raffic as this cre-

ates further problems on the highway.  

I received a letter yesterday from residents at the flats across the road from the school and it seems as though there are so me parents who are 

not behaving in a way that reflects favourably on the school. Please be respectful to the residents, park safely and sensibly  and take care. They 

have supplied me with the number plates of cars and owners that have caused problems and I feel they are on the verge of doin g something dras-

tic,  that will inevitably affect other parents who manage to find temporary parking spaces there. Last year they arranged fo r a company to clamp 

cars and I have also advised them to contact the police if they are abused or there is illegal parking. Please take care.  

Year 6 SATs and Year 2 SATs are approaching and it is especially important that our children have calm and peaceful lives lea ding up to the testing 

time. The children need to get to bed early, drink plenty and eat healthi ly. 

Blue Cards  

FS2/FM: Shakira, Kaja  

FS2/1SH: Harley, Ruby x 2, Lena, Ta-

bitha, Amelia x 2, Willow, Maja, Jen-

son, Scarlett  

2CHT: Fleur, Jonasz, Isabelle  

1KE: Israel  

2NS:Lissy, Eliza, Oliwia N, Jonah, Emi-

ly F x 2, Vincent, Izzy, Missy, Exodus, 

Logan, Preston, Maddie x 2, Emelija, 

Kartel  

3/4RT:Riley, Taylor, Skye, Ella, Ethan  

3/4SD: The whole class  

4HN: Julia, Isobel, Ethan, Oliver  

 

 

Throughout the year, we  will distribute fliers and magazines offering family services or post details of local activities on  th e news-

letter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not endorse these service s.  

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimg.cdn.schooljotter2.com%2Fsampled%2F6798014%2F900%2FNaN&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hollingwood.org%2Four-school%2Fpupil-of-the-week&docid=NdYsusKhGa_DYM&tbnid=KqUJ399nEujv9M%3A&vet=1&w=900&h=112&safe=


Pennoweth Library News  

Every day in the school library between 8.00am and 8.30am *everybody welcome*  

Next week we will be reading - Young Knight of the Round Table by Julia Golding  

This week certificates goes to -  

Nathan, Stephanie, Mina, Courtney, Annabelle, Skye, Harry,  

Gabriel, Jonah, Albie, Thomas, Saffron  

 

 

 

Monday Pasta bake with grated  Parmesan &  Cornish 

cheese 

Homemade garlic bread (v)  

Butternut squash & Cornish Yarg quiche (v)  

Fruit cheese cake  

Tuesday 

 

Pork, chorizo and cannellini bean casserole  

Crusty roll & butter  

Vegetable & lentil cottage pie (v)  

Crusty roll & butter  

Pear & ginger pudding & custard  

Wednesday Local roast gammon, pineapple, gravy  

Cornish roast/boiled potatoes,  

Cornish carrots and cabbage  

Cauliflower cheese bake (v)  

Blueberry & Vanilla Cake  

Thursday  Meatballs & Spaghetti in tomato & basil sauce  

Parmesan cheese 

Sweet potato and Cornish brie puff pastry tart 

with salad ( v)  

Callestick  ice cream & wafer  

Friday  Fish fingers , lemon slice  

Cheese,  chive & potato roll (V)  

Chips/pasta  

Peas/mushy peas or baked beans 

Iced fruited finger  

School Lunch -  Week 2  

Week Commencing 23rd April  

 eSchools App ð Guide to attendance  

Attendance gives you an insight into your  

 childõs attendance. 

           Green = In School and present for register  

            Amber = Authorised absence  

            Red = Unauthorised absence  

               The number is the day of the month  

NB. All absences will show as unauthorised until a 

valid reason has been entered into the system by a 

member of the school admin team. This can take up 

to 6hrs to update the app once you have spoken to 

the office.  

eSchools App  

When logged into your eSchool parent App, you will be able to see 

the latest notifications, letters home and newslet-

ters from school. You will also be able to  read 

text messages.  

IF YOU HAVENõT RECEIVED YOUR LOG 

IN DETAILS PLEASE CONTACT THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE.  
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eSchool information  

If you are currently experi-

encing any difficulties with 

eSchools, there has been a 

recent update.  You need to 

close the App and log in 

again.  

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fcache3.asset-cache.net%2Fxc%2F472926970.jpg%3Fv%3D2%26c%3DIWSAsset%26k%3D2%26d%3D5CI02OzTape3w4rbZcEvHoY-LEwAJIRGjoD64W8mcEOHaABrpQkK4GCIRQHMBnbd0&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thinkstockphotos.co.kr%2Fima


ALL STARS CRICKET  

An 8 week, fun and active programme for girls and boys 

aged 5ñ8.  There are 33 clubs across Cornwall are run-

ning All Stars cricket.  

 Go to www.allstarscricket.co.uk  

 for your nearest club.  

Polite Reminders  

Change of contact details -  It is vitally important that 

we ALWAYS  have correct up -to -date contact infor-

mation for your children.  If you move house, change 

phone numbers or change contact names, please let the 

school office know, as soon as possible  

Morning Arrivals -  Please remember it is your responsi-

bility to ensure that your child is supervised until the 

bell goes at 8.40am.  Children should not be arriving be-

fore 7.45am, when Breakfast Club starts,  as the school 

is not open.  

End of Day Collection of Children -  if your child is to 

be collected by someone other than yourself, PLEASE 

follow our SAFEGUARDING protocol -  inform the Class 

Teacher in the morning or tell the office.  Please do not 

be offended if we make a phone call home to check ar-

rangements, we have a DUTY OF CARE  to protect the 

children .  

Online safety  

Do you know what your child is watching? Do you actually know what 

they are able to access? Do you know how to filter your child's 

searches? 

Useful websites for advice:  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what -we-do/about -us/partners/nspcc -o2-

online-safety -partnership/   

https://www.childline.org.uk/info -advice/bullying -abuse-safety/online

-mobile-safety/staying -safe -online/   

If you want further advice, please ask to speak to the safeguarding 

team at Pennoweth.   

STAY AND PLAY  

Do you have a child between the ages of 0 - 5 

years? 

At a loose end on a Monday morning?  

Why not be like Charlie and his mum and come 

and spend some time enjoying sensory and tac-

tile play, song time and other exciting activi-

ties in our very own school hall.  

Times - 9.00 - 10.15am every Monday 

Cost - £1.00 per family (up to 2 children)  

We look forward to seeing you there.  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS  

This term we are running 18 After School Clubs.   

Places have been allocated and where possible every 

child has been successful in getting on at least one club 

of their choice.  Your child will only bring home a slip if 

they DO NOT have a space on any particular club.  

All clubs run from 3.15 ñ4.15pm. 

Please collect your child promptly at the end of the club.  

TRI - GOLF  

On Wednesday this week, some Year 3/4 children 

went to Truro golf club to try tri -golf. It was a 

beautiful sunny day and the children   loved having 

the opportunity to to have a go at a new sport. All 

participants were great sports and got better as the 

morning progressed. Well done to all involved.  


